



GLOBAL IMMIGRATION UPDATE

Vol. 7, No. 3 • June 2017

Feature Article

EFFECTS OF INCREASED ENFORCEMENT, SECURITY, NATIONALISM ON IMMIGRATION LAW: AN OVERVIEW – This article provides an overview of recent developments in several countries with respect to increases in enforcement, security measures, and nationalism.

Country Updates

AUSTRALIA – This article summarizes significant changes to the 457 visa system that will replace the current 457 visa by March 2018. Important changes have already been implemented. The changes occurred without warning.

ITALY – Citizenship reform will be discussed in the Senate in June.

RUSSIA – Rules of address registration have been issued for the FIFA World Cup 2018 and the FIFA Confederation Cup 2017. Also, restrictions have been lifted for Turkish nationals traveling to Russia for tourism, business, or work purposes.

Also In This Issue

[New Publications and Items of Interest](#)

[Member News](#)

[Back to Top](#)

EFFECTS OF INCREASED ENFORCEMENT, SECURITY, NATIONALISM ON IMMIGRATION LAW: AN OVERVIEW

This article provides an overview of recent developments in several countries with respect to increases in enforcement, security measures, and nationalism.

Canada

The election of Donald J. Trump as the 45th President of the United States and the hostile political climate that has ensued in relation to immigration issues has had a significant impact on Canadian immigration. The initial enforcement of President Trump's Executive Order, "Protecting the Nation from Foreign Terrorist Entry into the United States," has significantly affected the seven countries named in the ban. Many citizens of these countries living in the United States, fearful for their future, have turned to Canada as an alternative. Canadian immigration lawyers have witnessed an increase in the interest of highly skilled individuals living and working in the United States in relocating to Canada.

The interest in Canada has also increased due to the temporary pause in the issuance of H-1B visas in the United States, effective April 3, 2017. This is in stark contrast with the recent commitment of Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada (IRCC) to faster processing times for work permits for highly skilled workers. It remains to be seen whether Canada will seize this opportunity to attract more foreign talent. It is interesting to note that this political climate in the United States coincides with Canada's Express Entry selection system inviting the highest number of candidates to apply for Canadian permanent residence since the program began on January 1, 2015.

President Trump's election has also been a trigger for individuals to cross the border into Canada to make refugee claims. In light of the Safe Third Country Agreement between Canada and the United States, which stipulates that individuals must make a refugee claim in the first country in which they land, many individuals in the United States have been illegally crossing the border to avoid being caught under the agreement (which only applies at official ports of entry). Although the exact numbers of individuals making refugee claims in Canada is not known, the increase is significant and has captured the attention of news outlets across Canada. Available statistics indicate that the number of asylum seekers intercepted at the border in the first two months of 2017 is equal to approximately half of the total number of asylum seekers intercepted in all of 2016. As the weather warms up in Canada, it is expected that even more individuals will be making their way to Canada, thus putting more and more pressure on Canadian Border Service Agency officers to monitor borders and guide asylum seekers in making refugee claims.

Italy

On April 12, 2017, the Italian Parliament approved measures to accelerate asylum procedures, boost repatriation of undocumented migrants, and speed up deportations of those whose asylum requests have been rejected.

The Law Decree 17 February 2017, n. 13, signed into law on April 12 (the so-called *Minniti-Orlando* immigration law, named after its promoters), introduces several new provisions designed to streamline the processing of asylum requests as well as the deportations of those whose requests are rejected.

Under the new rules:

- One of the two levels in the Italian court system to which asylum seekers can currently appeal in case of rejection is cancelled, and the deadline for submitting such a request is set to 1 month. As a result, an asylum ruling can now be appealed only once instead of twice. However, the right to appeal to Italy's Supreme Court of Cassation (*Corte Suprema di Cassazione*) remains in place. Twenty-six new sections in courts across the country are created, specialized in immigration.
- Two hundred and fifty people are to be recruited in the next two years to work on public committees specialized in dealing with asylum requests, with the purpose of strengthening the committees assessing the applications and ensuring faster processing times.
- Asylum seekers hosted in reception centers will be registered as residents with the local municipalities and may choose to take part in volunteer or community service work.
- Identification and expulsion centers (*Centri di Identificazione ed Espulsione* [CIE]) across Italy are increased in number and become "holding centres for repatriation" (*Centri di permanenza per il rimpatrio* [CPR]), each with a capacity not exceeding 150 people, with a total of 1,600 persons, located near major transport infrastructures.
- Summary judgment for expulsion measures is directed to those considered a threat to public health or security and for prevention of terrorism.
- Illegal immigration is countered with an electronic information system (*Sistema Informativo Automatizzato* [SIA], connected with the Schengen Information System).
- Repatriations will occur faster due to cooperation with home countries through bilateral agreements.

The new provisions do not apply to unaccompanied minor migrants for whom a specific law was recently approved (Law 7 April 2017, n. 47). That law introduces a series of provisions to ensure comprehensive protection for unaccompanied foreign children by means of an effective system guaranteeing legal and health assistance, accurate age assessment, standards for reception centers and child facilities, and support for integration of children.

United States

Scrutiny has increased at U.S. consulates and ports of entry. Following the injunction on enforcement of President Trump's revised travel ban, U.S. Secretary of State Rex Tillerson issued diplomatic cables on March 17, 2017, directing all U.S. consular posts to increase scrutiny of visa applications and applicants for security threats. U.S. consular officers are expected to ask more detailed questions about applicants' backgrounds. Consular officers also must refer applicants to the Fraud Prevention Unit for mandatory social media history checks if they were present in an area when it was controlled by the "Islamic State" (ISIS) or if the officer determines that an applicant may have ties to ISIS or other terrorist groups. This directive has caused a slowdown in visa issuance and an increase in visa denials.

Once a person is issued a visa or is traveling without a visa under the U.S. Electronic System for Travel Authorization (ESTA) program, U.S. Customs and Border Protection (CBP) has been reported to have increased scrutiny and raised the usual lines of questioning, specifically for business travelers and those entering on U.S. work visas. Travelers under the Visa Waiver Program should be prepared for questioning if a CBP immigration inspector determines that they have not been previously interviewed and sufficiently vetted before traveling.

Also, President Trump signed the "Buy American and Hire American" Executive Order on April 18, 2017. The order sets forth his administration's policy to "maximize...the use of goods, products, and materials produced in the United States" and to "rigorously enforce and administer the laws governing entry into the United States of workers from abroad."

The "Hire American" portion of the order calls on the U.S. Secretaries of State, Labor, and Homeland Security and the Attorney General to "propose new rules and issue new guidance to supersede or revise previous rules and guidance if appropriate, to protect the interests of U.S. workers in the administration of our immigration system, including through the prevention of fraud or abuse."

Specifically, the agencies are directed to "suggest reforms to help ensure that H-1B Specialty Occupation Nonimmigrant Visas are awarded to the most-skilled or highest-paid petition beneficiaries."

In addition to directing agencies to consider changes in the H-1B lottery system, the Executive Order also calls for rigorous enforcement of U.S. immigration laws. Immigration attorneys have already seen an increase in the rate of requests for further evidence issued by U.S. Citizenship & Immigration Services (USCIS). Such requests may challenge the nature of the position offered—for example, whether it is a "specialty occupation" that normally requires a bachelor's degree or higher in a specific specialty field—and question the individual's qualifications for employment in the specialty field. Specific areas of scrutiny include entry-level computer programmers and analysts, as well as staffing companies and foreign workers involved in "third party placement," which is when the usual place of activity is at a client site rather than the employer's premises. This trend is likely to continue as USCIS and other agencies move forward in implementation of the new administration's enforcement-driven policies.

[Back to Top](#)

Country Updates

AUSTRALIA

This article summarizes significant changes to the 457 visa system that will replace the current 457 visa by March 2018. Important changes have already been implemented. The changes occurred without warning.

On April 18, 2017, Australia's Prime Minister, Malcolm Turnbull, announced major changes to the Temporary Residence Subclass 457 program. The changes will also affect the Employer Nomination Scheme (ENS) permanent residence visa program for skilled workers.

The 457 Visa will be phased out and replaced with a Temporary Skills Shortage (TSS) visa, which will comprise two streams: Short-Term (2 years) and Medium-Term (4 years).

With immediate effect, the Consolidated Sponsored Occupation List (CSOL) will be renamed as the Short-Term Skill Occupations List (STSOL), which will be reviewed every 6 months.

Over 200 occupations have been removed from that list. As the change is immediate, all 457 applications currently being processed related to occupations that have been removed from the list will not be approved and applicants will be afforded the opportunity to withdraw the applications and receive a refund of the filing fee.

Conversely, any applications filed on or after April 19, 2017, must nominate occupations on the STSOL or on what is known as the Medium and Long-Term Strategic Skills List (MLTSSL).

Visas granted on or after April 18, 2017, relating to nominations of occupations on the STSOL will only be granted for a two-year period. After two years, a further and final period of two years may be sought. As of March 2018, visa holders can only be sponsored for a permanent visa if they are nominated for a position appearing on the MLTSSL.

457 Visa applicants granted visas on or after April 18, 2017, and holding MLTSSL positions may receive a four-year visa. Holders of the four-year visa will be able to be nominated for a permanent visa after a three-year period of employment with the sponsor.

Also as of March 2018, visa applicants will need to have at least two years of work experience prior to applying for a 457 visa before any nominated position. Apparently those nominated for STSOL positions will be required to demonstrate an intention to remain temporarily only in Australia.

Effective immediately are caveats that add layers of requirements on work experience or are occupation-specific. For example, in certain instances, employers may only nominate certain occupations if the employer is able to demonstrate a turnover of a \$1 million per annum and a workforce of not less than five.

Below is a timeline of these changes.

April 19, 2017

- 216 occupations removed from CSOL with 24 occupations restricted to regional Australia.
- CSOL re-named as STSOL and MLTSSL introduced.
- Visa applicants nominated for MLTSSL occupations to receive a four-year visa while those nominated for STSOL will be limited to two years. A second two-year visa may be applied for at the end of the first term.
- At present persons nominated for permanent visas under the direct stream of the Subclass 186 (ENS) may be nominated for a position from either list. This will cease in March 2018.

July 1, 2017

- Occupation Lists to be reviewed.
- The current English-language salary exemption threshold of \$96,400.00 will be removed. This means that all 457 Visa applicants will be required to have the equivalent of IELTS Level 5. It is assumed that the current country-of-origin exemption will apply.
- Training benchmarks will be clarified.
- Police Clearance Certificates will become mandatory.
- Regarding ENS, IELTS level 6 in each component is required.
- Also regarding ENS, a maximum age requirement of 45 (time of application) will apply to Direct Entry Stream applicants. The current 50-year age limit will continue for Temporary Transition applicants.

December 31, 2017

- The Department of Immigration and Border Protection will begin collecting Tax File Numbers for all 457 holders and other employer-sponsored migrants. These data will be matched with Australian Tax Office records to check that 457 visa holders are not underpaid.
- The Department will publish details of sponsors sanctioned for failing sponsorship obligations.

March 2018

- The 457 Visa will be abolished and replaced by the TSS Visa, which will have two streams: the Short-Term Stream of up to two years and a Medium-Term Stream of up to four years.
- The Short-Term Stream (STS) will include the following criteria:
 - (i) Renewal: Onshore renewal once only.
 - (ii) Occupations:
 - (1) For non-regional Australia – STSOL will apply.
 - (2) Additional occupations available for regional employers.
 - (iii) English language requirement: Minimum IELTS of 5 with a minimum of 4.5 in each component.
 - (iv) Genuine entry: A genuine temporary entrant requirement.
- The Medium-Term Stream (MTS) will include the following criteria:
 - (i) Renewal: May be renewed onshore; pathway to permanent residence available after three years.
 - (ii) Occupation:
 - (1) MLTSSL applies with additional occupations for regional employers.
 - (iii) English language requirement: IELTS Level 5 with 5 in each test component.
- Eligibility criteria for both streams:
 - (i) Work experience of at least two years.
 - (ii) Labor market testing mandatory subject to international trade obligations.
 - (iii) Salaries to be paid must meet market rate and the Temporary Skill Migration Income Threshold (currently \$53,900.00).
 - (iv) Character clearance certificates are required.
 - (v) Introduction of a non-discretionary workforce test, details of which are unknown.
 - (vi) Training requirement to be strengthened.
- ENS March changes:
 - (i) MTSSL only applies with additional occupations available for regional Australia;
 - (ii) Salaries must meet Temporary Skilled Migration Income Threshold and market rate;

- (iii) PR period extended from two to three years;
- (iv) Must have three years of relevant work experience;
- (v) Must be under 45 years of age at time of application;
- (vi) Training requirements are strengthened.

[Back to Top](#)

ITALY

Citizenship reform will be discussed in the Senate in June.

Further discussion of the reform of Italian citizenship law is scheduled for June 15, 2017, in the Senate. If approved, the bill (N. 2092) will bring a twofold change to the current legislation: significant changes to the current *jus soli* law, and the introduction of a new route to citizenship, *jus culturae*.

Possible changes to the current *jus soli* route (birthright citizenship) include:

- Foreign children born in Italy would be considered Italian by birth if at least one of their parents has acquired permanent residence status (i.e., is in possession of a permanent EC residence permit if non-EU or, for EU citizens, has acquired permanent right of residence);
- Foreign children born in Italy and who have resided legally without interruption until reaching 18 years of age would now have 2 years instead of 1 to apply for citizenship.

The new *jus culturae* route would include:

- Foreign children born in Italy or who have arrived by the age of 12 may acquire the right to citizenship after at least 5 years of education in Italy.
- Foreign children who arrived in Italy before the age of 18 could apply for citizenship if they have resided regularly in Italy for at least 6 years and have successfully completed a cycle of education.

Italian citizenship is currently regulated by Law No. 91/1992. In October 2015, the Chamber of Deputies approved the reform bill, including a moderate version of the *jus soli* and *jus culturae* laws. Since then, the bill had been discussed in the Senate but an agreement had not been reached between the parties.

[Back to Top](#)

RUSSIA

Rules of address registration have been issued for the FIFA World Cup 2018 and the FIFA Confederation Cup 2017. Also, restrictions have been lifted for Turkish nationals traveling to Russia for tourism, business, or work purposes.

In accordance with Presidential Order N. 202 of May 9, 2017, "On security measures during the World Cup FIFA 2018 and Confederation Cup FIFA 2017," rules of address registration are subject to change. The Confederation Cup began June 1 and will run until July 12, 2017, in Moscow, St. Petersburg, Kazan, and Sochi. The World Cup will be held from May 25 until July 25, 2018, in Moscow, St. Petersburg, Volgograd, Ekaterinburg, Kazan, Kaliningrad, Nizhni Novgorod, Samara, Rostov on Don, Saransk, and Sochi.

The changes will affect both Russian and foreign citizens. Russian citizens who have arrived in these cities during the tournaments are expected to apply within three calendar days of arrival to register their arrival at the place of temporary residence.

Foreign nationals who have entered Russia during these events should register their addresses within one calendar (not working) day of the arrival date. Foreign nationals arriving in Russia during a weekend or public holiday should register with immigration authorities within 24 hours of arrival. Immigration authorities will be working during weekends and public holidays.

The new address registration rules apply to all foreign nationals regardless of the purpose of the visit, including for tourism, business, or work. The new rules are applicable only during the tournaments in the cities noted above.

The only exception to the new rules applies to Russian citizens and foreign nationals who are participants in the Confederation Cup and World Cup, FIFA official representatives and related organizations, and national football (soccer) associations that are included on the FIFA accredited list.

Also, in accordance with Presidential Order N. 224 of May 31, 2017, "On termination of particular economic measures related to Turkish Republic," Turkish nationals may travel to Russia for tourism, business, or work purposes. The limitations in place since November 2015 have been terminated.

The Order comes into force as of 31st of May 2017.

[Back to Top](#)

New Publications and Items of Interest

The latest edition of the *Global Business Immigration Practice Guide* has been released by LexisNexis. Dozens of members of the Alliance of Business Immigration Lawyers (ABIL) co-authored and edited the guide, which is a one-stop resource for dealing with questions related to business immigration issues in immigration hotspots around the world.

The latest edition adds chapters on Malta and Romania. Other chapters cover Australia, Belgium, Brazil, Canada, China, Costa Rica, the European Union, France, Germany, Ghana, Hong Kong, India, Ireland, Israel, Italy, Japan, Mexico, the Netherlands, Nigeria, Peru, Russia, Singapore, South Africa, Spain, Switzerland, Turkey, the United Kingdom, and the United States.

Latchi Delchev, a global mobility and immigration specialist for Boeing, called the guide "first-rate" and said the key strong point of the book is its "outstanding usability." She said she highly recommends the book and notes that it "is helpful even to seasoned professionals, as it provides a level of detail which is not easily gained from daily case management."

Mireya Serra-Janer, head of European immigration for a multinational IT company, says she particularly likes "the fact that the [guide] focuses not just on each country's immigration law itself but also addresses related matters such as tax and social security issues." She noted that the India chapter "is particularly good. The immigration regulations in India have always been hard to understand. Having a clear explanation of the rules there helps us sort out many mobility challenges."

Charles Gould, Director-General of the International Co-operative Alliance, said the guide is "an invaluable resource for both legal practitioners and business professionals. The country-specific chapters are comprehensive and answer the vast majority of questions that arise in immigration

practice. Its clear and easy-to-follow structure and format make it the one volume to keep close at hand."

This comprehensive guide is designed to be used by:

- Human resources professionals and in-house attorneys who need to instruct, understand, and liaise with immigration lawyers licensed in other countries;
- Business immigration attorneys who regularly work with multinational corporations and their employees and HR professionals; and
- Attorneys interested in expanding their practice to include global business immigration services.

This publication provides:

- An overview of the immigration law requirements and procedures for over 20 countries;
- Practical information and tips for obtaining visas, work permits, resident status, naturalization, and other nonimmigrant and immigrant pathways to conducting business, investing, and working in those countries;
- A general overview of the appropriate options for a particular employee; and
- Information on how an employee can obtain and maintain authorization to work in a target country.

Each chapter follows a similar format, making it easy to compare practices and procedures from country to country. Useful links to additional resources and forms are included. Collected in this Practice Guide, the expertise of ABIL's attorney members across the globe will serve as an ideal starting point in your research into global business immigration issues.

An excerpt of the book is on the ABIL website at http://www.abil.com/global_practice_guide.cfm.

The list price is \$431, but a 15% discount is available by visiting <http://www.lexisnexis.com/abil> and entering discount code "ABIL16". Contact your Lexis/Nexis sales representative; call 1-800-833-9844 (United States), 1-518-487-3385 (international); fax 1-518-487-3584.

ABIL on Twitter. The Alliance of Business Immigration Lawyers is available on Twitter: @ABILImmigration. Recent ABIL member blogs are available at <http://www.abilblog.com/>.

[Back to Top](#)

Member News

Eugene Chow and **Wolfsdorf Rosenthal LLP** were quoted in "Why Wealthy Chinese Are Lining Up To Pay \$500K for U.S. Visas," published by CNN Money on May 8, 2017. The article is at <http://money.cnn.com/2017/05/08/investing/china-eb5-visa-trend/>.

David Isaacson, a Partner at **Cyrus D. Mehta & Associates, PLLC**, has published a new blog entry. "You Ask a Silly Question, and You Get a Silly Answer: Speeding, Terrorist Babies, and Why DHS Should Consider Revising or Eliminating Certain Form Questions" is at <https://tinyurl.com/lxvxf4o>.

Jeff Joseph, of **Joseph Law Firm**, commented on the H-2B provisions of the new spending bill. The article is at <http://www.univision.com/univision-news/immigration/congress-gives-green-light-for-more-h-2b-visas-this-year>.

H. Ronald Klasko (bio: <http://www.abil.com/lawyers/lawyers-klasko.cfm>) recently served as the program co-organizer at the 2017 Invest in America Summit in China. As the largest annual EB-5 conference and trade show held in China, the Invest in America Summit brings together regional centers, developers, attorneys, economists, migration agents, large numbers of individual Chinese investors, and Chinese government officials involved with the EB-5 migration program. The summit was held in Shanghai (May 6), Beijing (May 7), Shenzhen (May 12), and Guangzhou (May 13).

Vincent Lau (bio: <http://www.abil.com/lawyers/lawyers-lau.cfm>) spoke at several recent events:

- "Continuing Blanket L Challenges," American Immigration Lawyers Association (AILA) Rome District Chapter Conference (Brussels, May 4, 2017)
- "Let's Make PERM Great Again," AILA Upper Midwest Immigration Law Conference (Minneapolis, May 19, 2017)
- "Prevailing Wage Issues: Being Proactive Pays Off," AILA PERM Conference (Seattle, August 18, 2017)

Robert Loughran (bio: <http://www.abil.com/lawyers/lawyers-loughran.cfm>) was interviewed by Fox 7 News in Austin, Texas, about the practical implications of Texas SB-4, the so-called "sanctuary cities" ban, as well as its exceptions, signed into law by Texas Governor Greg Abbott on May 7, 2017. The law will go into effect on September 1, 2017. A video is at <http://www.fox7austin.com/good-day/253533870-story>.

Mr. Loughran presented in Mexico City, Mexico, on the U.S. immigration options for Mexican investors and the relevant policy changes under the Trump administration at a Grupo San Antonio event held May 4, 2017, "Promoting the Aerospace & Cybersecurity Industries in Mexico." For more information, see <https://www.facebook.com/events/247553395710485/>.

Cyrus Mehta (bio: <http://www.abil.com/lawyers/lawyers-mehta.cfm>) has authored several new blog entries. "EB-5 Green Card, Ethics and Trump" is at <http://blog.cyrusmehta.com/2017/05/eb-5-green-card-ethics-and-trump.html>. "Cross Currents in Federal Preemption of State and Local Immigration Law Under Trump" is at <http://blog.cyrusmehta.com/2017/05/cross-currents-in-federal-preemption-of-state-and-local-immigration-law-under-trump.html>.

Michelle Velasco, of **Cyrus D. Mehta and Associates, PLLC**, has authored a new blog entry. "Hazards of Various Forms of Leave at the Point of Termination of H-1B Employment" is at <http://blog.cyrusmehta.com/2017/05/hazards-of-various-forms-of-leave-at-the-point-of-termination-of-h-1b-employment.html>.

Greg Siskind, of **Siskind Susser PC**, was quoted in "'They Treated Us Like Criminals': U.S. Border Crossers Report Severe Reception," published by *The New York Times* on May 1, 2017. Regarding travelers reportedly facing increased aggressive questioning by customs officers when entering the United States, Mr. Siskind said, "We used to hear about these things once in a blue moon, and it would be the talk of the office. Now people just basically roll their eyes because they've heard it so often." The article is at https://www.nytimes.com/2017/05/01/us/customs-airports-trump.html?_r=0.

Wolfsdorf Rosenthal LLP has published several new blog entries. "President Trump, Jared Kushner and the EB-5 Immigrant Investor Program" is at <https://tinyurl.com/k3knq3x>. "Extreme Vetting of U.S. Visa Applicants Being Implemented" is at <https://tinyurl.com/mngxah7>. "President Trump To Sign Extension of EB-5 Regional Center Program to September 30, 2017" is at <https://tinyurl.com/lnpdpd7>. "Diversity Immigrant Lottery—I Just 'Won' the Green Card Lottery—Do I Need a Lawyer and When Will I Get My Green Card?" is at

<https://tinyurl.com/msar9xv>. "EB-5 Update and Things I Learned From Charlie Oppenheim During the IIUSA EB-5 Washington, DC Conference" is at <https://tinyurl.com/m4by78a>.

Stephen Yale-Loehr (bio: <http://www.abil.com/lawyers/lawyers-loehr.cfm?c=US>) was quoted recently in several publications:

- Pro Publica, "Trump's Immigration Pick Attacked Obama Programs in Ghost-Written Senate Letters." Mr. Yale-Loehr said the Grassley letters written during Lee Francis Cissna's tenure "exhibit an overall anti-immigrant view. They seem to think that immigrants are only causing harm to the United States as opposed to giving it a more nuanced view of both benefits and the potential dangers of immigration." The article is at <https://www.propublica.org/article/trumps-immigration-pick-attacked-obama-programs-in-ghost-written-senate>.
- Law Newz, "Trump's Saudi Arabia Speech Could Help His Travel Ban Win in Court." Mr. Yale-Loehr said, "The courts considering Trump's travel ban may be interested in the President's recent speeches in the Middle East before they decide their cases. However, to do that, they will have to ask both sides to file supplemental briefs to put the recent speeches into the appropriate legal context." The article is at <http://lawnewz.com/high-profile/trumps-saudi-arabia-speech-could-help-his-travel-ban-win-in-court/>.

Mr. Yale-Loehr was quoted by CNN on May 15, 2017, in an article regarding President Trump's travel ban litigation. Mr. Yale-Loehr said, "No matter how the two courts [4th Circuit and 9th Circuit] rule, I predict this case will go to the Supreme Court. The issue is too important for the Supreme Court to pass up." The article is at <http://www.cnn.com/2017/05/15/politics/9th-circuit-travel-ban-hearing-round-two/>.

Mr. Yale-Loehr was quoted by the *Financial Times* regarding immigration court backlogs. "The immigration courts are already overwhelmed," he said. "It's going to create even more of a crisis if the administration rounds up more people," he said. The article is available via subscription at <https://www.ft.com/content/80e89d80-2b87-11e7-9ec8-168383da43b7>.

Mr. Yale-Loehr was quoted by *China Daily* regarding the recent one-week EB-5 program extension. "Congress did this to give itself more time to try to resolve some big-ticket items like additional funding for the military and healthcare reform. The additional week also gives members of Congress time to try to finalize an EB-5 reform package," he said. The article is at http://usa.chinadaily.com.cn/world/2017-05/01/content_29151167.htm.

Mr. Yale-Loehr was quoted in "Kushner Uproar Latest Blow To Beleaguered EB-5 Program," published in *Law360* (subscription required) on May 9, 2017. "Congress is close to a consensus on how to reform the EB-5 program," he said, noting that the Kushner EB-5 uproar could "hasten legislative efforts to reform the EB-5 program." The article is at <https://www.law360.com/articles/921763/kushner-uproar-latest-blow-to-beleaguered-eb-5-program>.

Mr. Yale-Loehr was quoted by the *New York Times* and *marketplace.org* on May 9, 2017, and was interviewed on May 10 by *National Public Radio*, about the Kushner EB-5 project:

- New York Times: <https://www.nytimes.com/2017/05/08/us/politics/kushner-china-visa-eb-5.html>. For developers, he said, the appeal of EB-5 can be summed up in two words: "Cheap money."
- Marketplace.org: <https://www.marketplace.org/2017/05/08/economy/what-eb-5-visas-jared-kushner-s-company-touted-china-are-supposed-do>

- NPR's All Things Considered: <http://www.npr.org/2017/05/10/527817898/kushner-family-dealings-prompt-calls-to-reform-eb-5-visa-program>

Mr. Yale-Loehr was quoted in "Governing: Cities, States Move to Calm Fear of Deportation," published in *Governing.com* on May 10, 2017. He said local laws about sensitive locations, like many sanctuary policies, have little legal weight: "They're largely symbolic. There's nothing to prevent ICE from waiting on the courthouse steps or in public areas to arrest somebody if they want to." Only federal legislation, like that proposed in the House and Senate, could regulate how ICE is allowed to operate, he said. The article is at <http://www.governing.com/topics/politics/stateline-Cities-States-Fear-of-Deportation.html>.

Mr. Yale-Loehr was also quoted in the following media regarding recent immigration-related developments:

- PBS Newshour: <http://www.pbs.org/newshour/rundown/cities-states-fear-deportation/>
- Huffington Post: Trump Isn't Fighting Human Trafficking, He's Facilitating It: http://www.huffingtonpost.com/entry/trump-isnt-fighting-human-trafficking-hes-facilitating_us_590a339ee4b03b105b44bec9
- Cornell Daily Sun: ICE Agents Arrest 'Unlawfully Present Mexican National' in Ithaca: <http://cornellsun.com/2017/05/02/ice-agents-arrest-man-in-ithaca/>
- TV interview re immigrant arrested by ICE agents in Ithaca: <http://www.twcnews.com/nys/central-ny/news/2017/05/3/immigration-attorney-weighs-in-on-man-detained-by-ice-in-ithaca.html>
- Sinotf.com re EB-5 program extension: <http://www.sinotf.com/GB/News/Enterprise/2017-05-04/5NMDAwMDIzMzQ5Nw.html>

[Back to Top](#)

About ABIL

The Alliance of Business Immigration Lawyers (ABIL) offers a single point of contact for customer needs, news alerts, staff training, and other programs that benefit clients through the collaboration of more than 400 member lawyers and their 1,000 staff. Corporate counsel, human resource professionals, in-house immigration managers, and other corporate decision-makers turn to ABIL lawyers for outstanding legal skills and services. ABIL's work also includes providing speakers and media sources, presenting conferences, publishing books and articles on cutting-edge immigration topics, and sharing best practices, all with the ultimate goal of offering value-added services to business immigration clients.

The Alliance of Business Immigration Lawyers' website is at <http://www.abil.com/>.

Disclaimer/Reminder

This e-mail does not constitute direct legal advice and is for informational purposes only. The information provided should never replace informed counsel when specific immigration-related guidance is needed.

Copyright © 2017 Alliance of Business Immigration Lawyers. All rights reserved.

[Back to Top](#)